
Hampton Falls Heritage Commission 

Draft Minutes 

April 6, 2021 at 9 am 

 

1) Roll Call:  Beverly Mutrie, Mary Ann Hill, Phil Chura and Lou Gargiulo? 

Minutes from March: Approval Motion: Mary Ann 2nd by Lou Vote: All agreed 
 

2) Treasurer’s Report: Budget Balance. $769—was moved from budget in March. Has not appeared in 

Heritage Fund as yet, so in Limbo. Lou will check into it. 

a. New Balance of Heritage Fund: includes Interest of: $1.00.  Total: $7865.56 as of Apr 1. 

b. 3 Invoices from Phil Chura, each for $500 (10 houses 

c. Lou makes a motion to pay 1 invoice for $500 from the budget and two for $1000 from the 

Heritage Fund. Seconded by Mary Ann and Beverly agreed. [ Phil arrives.] 

Phil states that there are about 20 more to do. We gave permission for him to continue. 

Old Business: 

3) W.B. Boulder?  Still unknown current location. 

4) Also need photo of Jon Bohm’s Indian Rock. Bev will ask permission for Phil to photo and she to visit. 

5) Still working on the Survey Booklet.  More GPS coordinates needed for rest of properties.  

6) Mary Ann/Beverly working on getting Arc-GIS story tour done. Mary Ann will talk with administrator of 

town website to figure out how to develop tour on the website. 

7) We still need alternates or another member.  Still have to talk to Jeremy K on King St. Any other? 

a. New name expressed interest: Sally Latimer from RI and Prescott Road. She has asked to belong 

to the Historical Society. 

New Business: 

Tricentennial history book almost done.  Beverly has been making more edits.  Mary Ann has a draft copy for 

her comments. Hopefully done by end of this year.  More pics and news articles from HS conveyed to Collin 

Garcia, author. Tricentennial committee just met and will be looking for groups to contribute activities. 

Discussed old-time things that were suggested…a lá Fireman’s Fair. They will be meeting more often now 

they have extra funds from the Frying Pan Lane fund. 
 

We gave Phil permission to photograph as many more houses as possible this spring. Perhaps 20 more 

historic house photos left to do.  It’s most important to do the front and any sides visible from the road.  
 

We discussed new building at Pelton Farm and believe its an eyesore. Would like to see the PB require a 

higher standard of architectural review of new development along Rte 1. 

Ferreira Historic House Sign.   Ordered but painter has to get back to Mary Ann. Mary Ann will contact 

Marion Hardy about a house sign for Gert Eaton?  Mentioned in Nov. 2019. 

 

Other? 

Phil has photographed Linnehan’s (Going Green) on Rte. 1. Beverly will search for a picture of the building 

prior to removal of porch. 

 

We discussed the DOT possible widening of Route 1 to relieve congestion and traffic backups. Beverly is on 

the Rte 1 Survey Committee. We realize that there are several historic buildings in the way. Perhaps best for 

those close to road and with historic merit to be placed on the State Register. Permission from owner 

needed.  They are looking for public input. 

 

Motion to Adjourn at 10:05 made by Mary Ann/Lou 2nd by Phil Vote: Agreed. 

Next meeting on May 4 at 9 am 

 


